Morristown Band Boosters Monthly Board Meeting August 12, 2022

Board Members (X if present)	
[X] Band Director – Sam Thrasher	[X] President – Jenn Deak
[] Vice President – Angie Townsend	[X] Treasurer – Erin Carlton
[X] Secretary – Tracey Rice	[] Member At Large – Natalie Roots/Eric Roots
Other booster members present:	-

Agenda:

Minutes

- 1. Treasurer Report
 - (a) Current account balances
 - i. Booster: \$ 13,002.44 ii. Instrument: \$ 1,681.31
 - (b) Recent expenses

i.

- (c) Recent expenses Not included in balances above
 - i. \$ 174.60 Paige's Music
- (d) Upcoming expenses
 - i. Show Shirts
 - ii. Props-Materials reimbursement to Randy Klinger
 - iii. Marching Shoes for new members and anyone who needs new shoes
 - iv. Guard uniforms
 - v. Gloves?
- (e) Recent income

i.

- (f) Recent income Not included in balances above
 - i. \$140.00 check from IMI for calendar ad/sponsorship
 - ii. \$51.40 check from Kroger, which goes into Instrument account
 - iii. \$800.00 Marching Band Fees
 - iv. \$50.00 Marching Band Sponsorship Fee
 - v. \$50.00 Instrument Rental
 - vi. \$15.00 Reed Money
- (g) Other financial concerns/comments
 - i. Natalie Roots contacting Papa John's in Greenfield this week to see about reactivating truck-Where are we with this??
 - ii. Ben Moan W-2 from Band Camp (Needed or was this submitted?)
- 2. Kudos / Happy News
 - i. Band Camp went well!!
 - ii. Successful Car wash and Derby Days parade!
 - iii. Up to 28 students in 6th grade band!!

- 3. Key points/actions from last meeting
 - (a) Approval of July minutes: E. Carlton motioned to approve; seconded by T. Rice; all ayes.
 - (b) J. Deak handed over new plates and registration along with a copy of the title to S. Thrasher for the small trailer. The original of the title is on file at the school administration office.

4. Band Director Report

- (a) How are rehearsals going?
 - A. Completed movements 1 and 2. The band will begin working on movement 3 during the upcoming Saturday practice.
- (b) How are props going?
 - i. What is needed? Mr. R. Klinger will be submitting invoices/receipts for reimbursement of materials purchased for the props. Mr. Klinger has taken care of building the props.
- (c) Show shirts.....
 - J. Deak waiting on response from Jennie with Z-shirts
- (d) Upcoming Competitions
 - i. Water? –
 - ii. Food? J. Deak will make sandwiches for the first competition on Saturday, September 10th (Lawrence Central) and pick up fruit, chips, and cookies or something
 - iii. Who's pulling the trailer? Deak's can except for Saturday, September 17th. S. Thrasher sending an email.
 - iv. Do we have a bus lined up? S. Thrasher is working on this.

5. Fundraising

- (a) Calendar Sales
- (b) Where are we with the Papa John's truck? **Tabled until next meeting (Natalie working on)**
- (c) Do we have any information on the restaurants opening in Greenfield that Angie was reaching out to? **Tabled until next meeting (Angie absent)**
- (d) September Dinner.....
 - i. Friday, September 30th
 - ii. Carlton's are going to smoke some meat as part of the main dish
 - iii. Other dish suggestions?
 - iv. Call Klostermans after next meeting to get buns donated...?
- 6. Other topics / open discussion
 - (a) Uniform cleaning-during band camp weeks? **DONE THANK YOU ERIN CARLTON**
 - (b) Uniform fitting this Saturday, August 20th during rehearsal? Times and who is available to help? *J. Deak will come in afternoon around 2:00 and text booster members for anyone who may be able to come and help, would greatly be appreciated but not expected. J. Deak will get through as many band members as possible.*
 - (c) Sponsors for trailer decals? Capital Group

Next Meeting 9/13/2022 @6:30PM